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As Mrs. Evans had presented staff's concerns she stated the problem as she saw

it and invited staff to camment if they did not agree with her
interpretation:~ :

1. We have an increasing number of patients requiring terminal care.

2. Everyone agrees that our main aim with these patients is to relieve their
symptans and allow them a peaceful and dignified death.

3. The prescribing of Diamorphine to patients with easily recognised severe
pain has not been questioned.

4. What is questioned is the appropriateness of prescribing diamorphine for
other symptams or less obvious pain.

5. No one was questioning the amounts of Diamorphine or suggesting that
doses were inappropriate.

All present agreed with these statements, no other comments were asked to
be considered.

Mrs. Evans then reminded staff that at the July meeting it had been agreed
that she neither had the authority or knowledge to write a policy on the
prescribing of drugs, but she would be happy to talk to staff at the end of
the meeting if any member of staff had concerns relating to the administration
of drugs which was not amply covered by the District Drug Manual or U.K.C.C.
Administration of Medicines. Dr. Logan then spoke to the staff at length on
Symptom control covering the following points:-—

a. First priority was to establish cause of symptom and remove cause if
possible.

b. Where appropriate the 'sliding scale' of analgesics should be used.

C. Oral medication should be used were possible and when effective (this
raised the issue of the availability of Hyoscine as an oral preparation).

d. The aim of opiate usage was to produce camfort and tranguility at the
smallest necessary dose - an unreceptive patient is not the prime
objective.

e. The limited range of suitable drugs available if normal range of
analgesics not effective.

f. That Diamorphine had added benefits of producing a feeling of well being
in the patient.

g. The difficulty of accurately assessing levels of discomfort with patients
who were not able to express themselves fully or who had multiple medical
problems. The decision to prescribe for these patients had therefore to
be made on professional judgement based on knowledge of patients
condition, to enable patient to be nursed camfortably.

h. It was not acceptable for patients who are deteriorating terminally, and

require 2 hrly turning, to have pain or distress during this process. They
require analgesia even if they are content between these times.
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Following general discussion and answering of staff questions Dr. Logan stated
he would be willing to speak to any member of staff who still had concerns

over prescribed treatment, after speaking to Dr. Barton or Sister Hamblin.
Carmments raised during discussion were:-—

{a) All staff had a great respect for Dr. Barton and did not question her
professional judgement.

(b) The night staff present did not feel that their opinions of patients
condition were considered before prescribing of Diamorphine.

(c) That patients were not always comfortable during the day even if they
had slept during the night.

(d) There appeared to be a lack of camunication causing some of the
problem.

(e) Some staff feared that it was becaming routine to prescribe diamorphine
to patients that were dying regardless of their symptoms .

All staff agreed that if they had concerns in future related to the
prescribing of drugs they would approach Dr. Barton or Sister Hamblin in the
first instance for explanation, following which if they were still concerned
they could speak to Dr. Logan.

Mrs. Evans stated she would also be happy for staff to talk to her if they had
any problems they wanted advice on.

With no further points raised, Dr. Barton, Dr. Logan, Sister Hamblin and S.N.
Barrett left the meeting to cammence Ward rounds.

Mrs. Evans spoke to the remaining nursing staff.

Staff were asked if they felt there was any need for a policy relating to
nursing practice on this issue. No one present felt this was appropriate.

Mrs. Evans stated she was concerned over the manner in which these concerns
had been raised as it had made people feel very threatened and defensive and
stressed the need to present concerns in the agreed manner in future.

She agreed with staff that there did seem to be a communication problem within
the unit, particularly between day and night staff which had possibly been
made worse by recent events. Mrs. Evans had already met with both the Day and
Night Sisters in an attempt to identify problem and she advised staff to go
ahead with planned staff meetings and offered to present staff's views from
both Day and Night staff if they felt this would be useful.

Mrs. Evans spoke to Sister Hamblin and S.N. Barrett the following morning to
ask them to organise day staffs views and ask them to make every effort to

ensure patients assessments were both objective and clearly recorded in
nursing records.

Mrs. Evans would arrange a further meeting with both Night Sisters and Sister
Hamblin following the staff mesting to ensure problems have been resolved with
information handover from Day to Night Staff and vice versa.
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